St. Paul Parish CCW Meeting September, 5, 2019

St. Paul's CCW met Thursday, September 5, 2019 following a 7:00 Mass. After mass we watched a DVD titled "Water For Life."

Judy Augustin, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance and Opening Prayers, gave inspiration. Roll Call was taken with 10 members present.

Secretary's report: corrections are being made in our new Parish Handbook for 2019-2020.

Treasurer's report: Checks were received for \$200 from the Marvin Goldschmidt family for his funeral and \$5 check for funeral expense from Alphonse Mathiowetz. There were no outstanding bills. Balance on hand was \$734.08. Motion was made to pay Denice Evers for Biodegradable plates purchased for funeral luncheons.

Discussed scheduling Masses for the CCW – they will be September 5, 2019, October 13, 2019 for CCW Sunday, Wednesday, March 4, 2020 (100th Anniversary of CCW), and June 5, 2020. CCW will pay \$40 for these Masses. A motion was made to pay Fr. Andy .55/mile for coming and doing Masses for CCW.

Correspondence received a Thank You from Amanda Rogotzke and Dale McMullen for the gift of a Wedding Cross.

Deanery 1 Fall Gathering is Tuesday, September 24, 2019 at Holy Rosary Parish in North Mankato. Marianne Schotzko is driving down there. She will give a report at our next meeting. She will also give a report from the National Convention.

CCW plans on doing something for Respect Life Sunday on October 6th. The Diocesan Life and Dignity Sunday is September 21-22, but we are planning for October 6th.

Our Shepherd of the Field for the next year is Reverend Paul Timmerman. Address is 512 Black Oak Ave., Montevideo, MN 56265-1874. His Birthday is March 27th and Ordination Anniversary is June 25, 1988 (will be 32 years in 2020).

Donation by the CCW to the Parish Sausage Dinner is \$25 cash on the cash raffle and \$50 towards expenses M/S/C Cecelia Z/Marge P.

CCW Sunday is being planned for October 13th – details to be finalized at October 3rd meeting. We will also be having a Phantom Bake Sale before and after mass that day. Proceeds from this Service Project will go towards the Works of Mercy Center in Graceville, MN (local) and Mary's Meals (global/international).

CCW is also planning a Rosary for Peace & Healing in October. Marianne Schotzko is working on picking a date for this.

Marge Prokosch is asking for help to clean the Parish house before the church dinner. Also, would like the electric stove in the house kitchen checked out – only 3 burners were working. Meeting was adjourned at 8:45pm.

St. Martha's entertains at Brickstone.

St. Martha's served the next funeral.

Hostesses for the next meeting on October 3, 2019 are Jill Brandel and Becky Brown.

Door Prize was won by Cecelia Zwaschka.

Secretary, Sue McMullen

Sue Mc Mullen